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27180 Highway 98 (251) 626-7777
Daphne, Alabama 36526
November 3, 2003
Subject: Letter of Reccomendation

To Whom It May Concern:

Phillip N. Owens & Associates L.L.C. provided the required professional services for our car
dealership located in Daphne Alabama. The services consisted of complete site masterplanning
of existing and new dealerships consisting of approximately 13 acres.

The project involved:

Site masterplanning

Expanding existing dealership parking

New parking lot at newly aquired adjacent property

Adding an acel/decel lane along highway 98

Adding a new access drive

Re-designing site lighting

Landscaping

Civil engineering coordination

Permitting through City and the Alabama Dept. of Transportation
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Mr. Owens assisted us in solving some pretty tenuous issues relating to site conjestion,
circulation, and accessibility, while satisfying the myriad of permitting requirements. We feel
that their services helped us greatly by achieving our goals of immediate relief and providing the
infrastructure needed for future expansion. We would highly recommend Phillip N. Owens &
Associates L.L.C. for other similar projects.

If you have further questions, please give me a call.
Sincerely,

Damon Wickware
President



